
 

 

 

Yard Debris & Bulk Item Pickup Process 

Yard Debris- limbs, grass clippings, leaves, hedge trimmings, ETC. 

Bulk Items- couches, TVs, mattresses, household appliances, ETC. 

Yard debris and bulk items will be picked up weekly on your areas scheduled pick up 
day, you DO NOT have to call to schedule pick up. 

Yard debris and bulk items must be placed on the curb/roadside by 6 AM on the 
scheduled day of pickup.  

Yard debris and bulk items must be placed in separate piles at least 3 feet apart from 
each other, as well as 3 feet apart from any other objects and structures such as light 
poles, mailboxes, vehicles, ETC. 

If you choose to bag your yard debris, we ask that you do so with paper bags, yard 
debris placed in plastic bags WILL NOT be picked up. 

Yard debris or bulk piles must not exceed 6 cubic yards (approximately the size of a pick-
up truck bed). You will only receive 6 yards of yard debris and 6 yards of bulk item pick 
up per week. Pick up of a yard debris/bulk pile in excess of 6 cubic yards will cost $400 
per load. 

Limbs and wood must not exceed 6 inches in diameter or 6 feet in length. Objects 
longer than 6 feet will have to be cut into smaller lengths in order for pick up. 

Items that ARE NOT accepted for yard debris or bulk pick up include but are not limited 
to: tree stumps, dirt piles, concrete, paint, tires, household garbage, batteries, 
fertilizers, chemicals and oils. 

ANY WORK THAT IS DONE BY A CONTRACTOR THAT RESULTS IN YARD DEBRIS OR BULK 
PILES MUST BE REMOVED BY THE CONTRACTOR. 

For any questions regarding service or pickup, please contact the City of Foley Public Works 
Department at (251) 943-8897. 


